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ADMINISTRATOR’S  MESSAGE 
 

Welcoming the New Year is traditionally accompanied with resolutions and goals.  With the 

extreme cold weather we have been experiencing lately, it is important not to lose sight of those 

goals, or let obstacles get in our way.  I encourage you to help your children to discuss the things 

that may be challenging them from accomplishing their goals, and to help celebrate the progress 

that they have made thus far. 

This is also the time of year when we begin to make preparations for next year.  We are 

now accepting kindergarten registrations for the 2020/2021 school year.  According to Prairie 

Spirit School Division policy, children who are five years of age as of December 31 of the school 

year may be admitted to kindergarten.  Please note that parents still have the choice to hold their 

child back from starting if they feel their child is not ready for kindergarten.  This is most commonly 

applicable to children whose birthdays fall in the last three months of the year.  If you’re not sure 

your child is ready, please feel free to discuss it with Mrs. Fitzsimmons or Mrs. Wessel.  If you 

have a student you expect to start kindergarten next year, please take the opportunity to contact 

the school for a registration form.  Registration forms can also be found on the school’s website.  

Complete the registration form and return it to the school office as soon as possible to help 

support academic planning for your children for next year.  If you know others in our community to 

whom this applies, please put them in contact with the school.   

I know the thought of entering school is a very exciting time for young children and their 

parents.  Please contact us if you have any questions about the process and expectations.  

Although we don’t have a winter open house, we can set up opportunities to tour the school and 

meet the teacher.  Early in the spring, we will have an information meeting for kindergarten 

parents to explain the process and answer any questions you may have.  Before the end of June 

we will also have an open house for the parents and children to attend.   

If you have a younger student whom you feel would benefit from school programming, we 

also have application forms available for our PreKindergarten program.  This is a morning program 

held Monday through Thursday for three and four-year-old children.  Our school has a limit of 16 

spots available for this program.   

As next year’s kindergarten students and parents prepare to start their time in school, our 

grade 12 students and parents have begun their preparations for graduation.  We have Lakeview 

Church booked for Friday, June 12th.  We will be meeting with the grade 12 students and sending 

the presentation with all of the information to parents after exams.  We request that you review the 

information and respond if you are interested in serving on a parent grad committee.  We will then 

schedule a meeting of interested committee members to plan the evening’s activities. 

Happy 2020! 
 



 
 
 
CLAVET PRE-KINDERGARTEN 
The Clavet Pre-Kindergarten program for three and four year old children runs Monday to 
Thursday 9am-12pm. The open house date and times for Pre-Kindergarten for the 2020-2021 
school year will be posted on our website and in upcoming 
newsletters. Applications will be available at the open house or at 
the office after the open house date. Children must be three years 
old by September 1st. Please call the office at 306-933-1022 or 
email christine.findlater@spiritsd.ca for more information. 

 
KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION  for the 2020-2021 School Year 
Registration is now taking place for any child who will be turning five (5) by December 31, 
2020.  Please call the Clavet School at 306-933-1022 to enroll 
your child for the 2020-2021 school year. Registration is 
important for an accurate class count. Please pass this 
information on to your neighbours and friends. There will be 
an open house in the spring, watch upcoming newsletters 
and/or the website for more information.  
If you have questions/concerns about your child starting kindergarten please call or 
 E-mail Tracy Fitzsimmons at 306-933-1022 or tracy.fitzsimmons@spiritsd.ca 

 

COUGAR NEWS  

 
CHRISTMAS BANQUET 

 
A big thank you to our entire parent 
volunteer group for helping make the 
Christmas banquet a great success once 
again! 

 

 
CHRISTMAS HAMPERS 
 

We would like to sincerely thank all of you who contributed to our Christmas 
Hamper Program! We gave hampers to 14 families to help make their 
holidays a little bit brighter. Your kindness and generosity were very much 
appreciated!  
 Sincerely,  
 Tanya Kennedy 
 

  
JUNIOR DRAMA 
Grade 5-8 students are invited to audition on January 23 or 24 at lunch or 
after school in Mrs. Bentley's room. Scripts and audition forms can be found 
outside her door. Performances will be on May 14. 
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HOT LUNCH CHANGES 
Jan 10 Subway Lunch  - Jan 21 

Jan 15 Sloppy Joe Lunch - Jan 22 

Mar 27 Pizza Lunch - Mar 26 

  

WINTER RECESS GUIDELINES 
Clavet School has established the following temperatures as a guideline 
for winter recess time. We would like all students be dressed properly 
(winter jacket, ski-pants, toque, mitts, boots etc.) as we try to go outside as 
much as possible.  Many students ask to go outside even when temperatures 
dip low.  The combined temperature is based on Environment Canada’s 
temperature of Saskatoon. 
  

At the time of the recess break: 
o -26 °C and warmer – everyone outside 

o -27 °C to -39°C – All students dress up and run to football shack and back or be a part of Polar 
Bear Club 

o Polar Bear Club - only those dressed properly will have the option to stay outside with teacher 
supervision 

o - 40 °C and colder – everyone is to be indoors 

  

EXTREME COLD WEATHER AND WHEN THE BUSES DO NOT RUN 
We understand that it can be very difficult or next to impossible for some students to 
make it to school when the buses are not running.  We don't want to put any pressure on 
parents or caregivers to bring their child(ren) to school, or on senior students to drive to 
school in the extreme cold weather and put their safety at risk.  We do want to reassure 
parents and caregivers that if they are able to transport their child(ren) safely, that there 
are still meaningful learning opportunities that take place at Clavet School.  We do not 
expect teachers to engage in new required learning when there are limited numbers of students at 
school but learning is still happening at the school. The atmosphere in the building is different but 
teachers and staff are working hard to provide these learning opportunities to students in the form of 
extra review, extension of the curriculum, remediation to help students gain a better understanding 
and/or time to catch-up on assignments that have not been completed.  
  
For your information, the Prairie Spirit School Division Bus Garage makes the decision based on the 6 
am combined temperature (air temperature and wind chill) if the buses will run for the day or 
not. They use Environment Canada's weather conditions for Saskatoon to make this decision and post 
their official decision on the PSSD website bus cancellation 
page, https://www.spiritsd.ca/buses/, shortly after 6 am. We also want to make it clear that if parents 
feel that it is unsafe for them to come to school at any time, they have the right to keep their 
child(ren) at home.  We support the decisions of the parents and the bus drivers in making decisions 
that they feel are necessary to keep their child(ren) safe. 
  

Parents should be aware that the bus garage will no longer be calling families to advise of buses that 

have broken down or buses that will be running late.  This information will now be relayed to 

individual families through the My Stop app.  If you are not currently using the MyStop app, please 

contact the school for your username and password.  All bus information will also continue to be 

updated on the PSSD website bus cancellation page and the hotline. 

  

https://www.spiritsd.ca/buses/


 

 
MARAFUN 
Grade 1-6 students will once again have the opportunity to be part of the Clavet Cougars Marafun 
team. Melissa Threlfall and Shantel Galambos will be the organizers of this team and Peter Schmidt 
will be the school representative. This is a fun extra curricular club where students will prepare for a 
2.2 km run on Sunday, May 31st at 11:00 am at Diefenbaker Park in Saskatoon.  Students will take part 
in running practices once a week during the noon-hour recess and attempt to run a marathon over the 
weekly practices that take place from March - May.  There is a $15 cost to register, before Jan. 31st 
($20 after Feb. 1st), and students must register online 
at https://raceroster.com/events/2020/26611/2020-marafun-saskatchewan-marathon.  Make sure 
use the Team Name: Clavet Cougars and Team Leader Name: Peter Schmidt.  It will be the parents 
responsibility to transport their child to the 2.2 km on May 31st at 10:00 am at Diefenbaker Park in 
Saskatoon.  The weekly practice times will be announced after the February break. 

 
 
 

EXAM SCHEDULES: 
In an effort to help families better plan their holidays, the exam schedules for January can be found 
below. We ask that you please remember that exam time should be a priority when scheduling trips or 
events. 

Clavet Composite School 
January 2020 Exam Schedule 

Please note: 
• Students must remain in the exam for a minimum of one hour. 

 

 

 

 

ELA 10A, ELA B10, ELA 20, ELA A30, ELA B30 - Interview Final Exam (scheduled with the teacher to 
happen during exam week)  
 
Project Based Finals - Garage Band 10/20, Guitar 10/20, IA 10, Home Ec. 10, Visual Arts/Photography 
10, Visual Arts/Photography 20/30, Home Ec 20/30, Food Studies 30, IA 20/30, French 20/30, 
Psychology 20/30 
 
No Final – Wellness 10, Personal Fitness 20/30 
 
 
 
 

 Monday, 
January 27 

Tuesday, 
January 28 

Wednesday, 
January 29 

Thursday, 
January 30 

Morning Exams 
9:00 – 11:30 

Science 10(5th period) 
Foundations of Math 

10  
Pre Calculus 20 

Enviro. Science 20 
 

Foundations 20 
Biology 30 

 

Workplace Math 10 
Physical Science 20 

Foundations 30 
Canadian Studies 30 

Science 10(4th period) 
Workplace Math 20 

History 20 
Pre Calculus 30 

Afternoons Exams 
12:30 – 3:00 

Workplace Math 30  
 

   

https://raceroster.com/events/2020/26611/2020-marafun-saskatchewan-marathon


The Clavet Volunteer Group this year has been focusing on helping the homeless. We 

have been volunteering at the Saskatoon Food Bank and Learning Center. To further our 

efforts we are putting together hygiene packages which will be handed out at the Food Bank 

for those who can’t afford these things that most of us take for granted. We are collecting until 

February 7th. We will then put the packages together and bring them to the Food Bank the 

following week. Our goal is to get them out around Valentine’s Day as special self-care 

packages.  

 

There is a box in the main hall in front of the display cases at the school in which donations 

can be dropped off. The box is labeled “Donations for Homeless Care Packages”. If you wish 

to donate money that can be dropped off to Mrs. Hamm’s room and given directly to Mrs. 

Hamm.  
 

Below is a list of the types of items we are looking for.  Please note that we can only accept 

unused and unopened items. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We’d like to thank everyone for their support with this project. It really will make a difference.  

 

Clavet Volunteer Group 

 

-Soap 

-Deodorant  

-Toothbrushes  

-Hairbrush 

-Lip chap 

-Baby Wipes 

-Feminine Hygiene Products  

 

-Toothpaste 

-Socks 

-Lotion  

-Dental Floss 

-Diapers  

-Mitts 

-Toques 

-Blankets 

 

 
 

DATES TO NOTE 

 

JAN.17&18  COUGAR CLASSIC SR. BOYS BASKETBALL TOURN. 

JAN. 27 – 30   HIGH SCHOOL EXAMS 

JAN. 30 
 
JAN. 31 

  END OF SEMESTER I 
END OF QUADMESTER II (Gr.7-9) 
PREPARATION DAY - NO CLASSES 

FEB. 3   START OF SEMESTER 2 
START OF QUADMESTER III (Gr.7-9) 

FEB. 5   TERM II REPORT CARDS - GR. 10-12 

FEB. 17 
 

FAMILY DAY – NO CLASSES 

FEB. 18-21 
 

  WINTER BREAK—NO CLASSES 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 
COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 We are now accepting applications for 
 SUBSTITUTE CARETAKING help. 
 In order to maintain our school building 
 to the highest possible standard,  
 we require substitute caretaking help  
 in our school.  If you are interested in  
 working on a casual basis, please contact 
 Brian Matisz, Principal at 306-933-1022 or  
 Amy Sawyer, Operations Assistant at  
 306-683-2918, as soon as possible for  
 more information.   
 Students, parents and community 
 members are welcome to apply. 
 

 

 

Happy New Year Clavet Football Families!!!!  2020 promises to be the biggest and best year yet.  Clavet Minor 
Football offers the full list of programs in the spring for all ages.  As our organization continues to grow, the 
need for new coaches does as well.  If interested in joining the Cougar flag or tackle football programs as a 
coach please contact Chad at (306)281-5225 or private message. 
 
Team codes for spring flag football are as follows: 
Colts (Grades 1&2)- m6e2 
Stampeders (Grades 3&4)- r5c9 
 
Flag season generally consists of one practice per week (date chosen by coach) and one game on Saturdays. 
 
Clavet six a side tackle programs will be having teams in both the Hilltop (Grades 5&6) and Huskie (Grades 7-8) 
divisions. The schedule consists of practices Sunday and Tuesday nights, with games at SMF Field on Thursday 
nights. Fees are $395 dollars, but to get the most bang for our buck,  Clavet has been invited to tackle 
jamborees in Hafford and Melfort.  As a fundraiser Clavet plans on hosting a jamboree as well. 
 
All registrations are done through saskatoonminorfootball.com and are pretty self explanatory.  When signing 
up use Clavet as community drop down, or use the team code provided above.  If there are any questions or 
concerns feel free to contact Chad (info above) at any time. 
 
                                                                                       Let’s break last years record numbers.  Let’s go Cougars!!!! 
 
                                                                                                                                                                              Chad Hunt 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jan 2020 

A Clavet Thank-you to 
The Stonebridge CO-OP  

The Grade 4 class created a thank you 
banner for the Stonebridge CO-OP for their 
ongoing support of our nutrition program. 
 

                  
                                                                     
                              

Make a Healthy New Year Resolution 
 

Fresh veggies are available free of charge daily for students 7-12 in 
the high school servery on a first come basis. 
 
Elementary students are served fresh vegetables in their classroom 
on a rotating basis. 
 
A special thanks to the Grade 3 students and parent volunteers that 
come regularly to come cut up and bag veggies for our students. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Milk cups for the second term are 
available for purchase starting at 
the end of January until June for 
the price of $25.   
Don’t miss out on this great 
opportunity to get milk every day. 



 



 


